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The district's newest club, the Kiwanis
Club of All Island in the Metropohtan Divi-
sion, received its charter in a ceremony on
March 22 which included the Governor's
Visit to the division.

The club, which had its organizational
meeting on Dec. 5, was chartered with 21
members. It is now the only morning club in
the Metropolitan Division, meeting every
other Thursday at the Hampton Inn in
Staten Island.

The club has as members two past Circle
K district governors, its charter president,
Helen Pollari Larino, and Past Metropolitan
Division Lt. Gov. Sean O'Sullivan.

The club started out quickly, participating
in a toy drive at a local hospital and conduct-
ing an Autism Speaks seminar.

The club also has pledged to be a Model
Club for the Eliminate Project.

Above, left, Gov. Joe Aiello, Helen Pollari Larino and Sean O’Sullvian. Above, rlght Larino displays a certificate. Below, the
new club’s members with First Lady Carole Aiello and Gov. Joe Aiello at right.

Kamp Kiwanis Open House is May 3

Kamp Kiwanis in 2014 will feature two weeks for adults
and six for children once again.

Clubs interested in group projects can contact Kamp Director
Rebecca Clemence to make arrangements.

Kiwanis Clubs are encouraged to spend some time at Kamp
during May to help prepare for the summer. Work groups will
take place on Thursday, May 1, through Saturday, May 3. The
annual Kamp Open House will be on Saturday, May 3.

There will be an opportunity for Kiwanians to carry out
projects at the Kamp on the morning of May 3. Dedications
will take place beginning at 11:45 a.m., followed by lunch and
then a meeting of the District Foundation Board of Directors.

All the information your club needs for the 2014 Kamping
season 1s available on the Kamp Kiwanis web site,
http://www.kampkiwanis.org.

Clubs are encouraged to begin identifying children to send
to Kamp this summer. If clubs wish, they also can fund kam-
perships which can be used for children who apply directly to
the Kamp for assistance.

More information is available on pages 10 and 11.



